OFFICE OF EQUITY AND RACIAL AND SOCIAL JUSTICE
ANALYST: JEFF MUHM

	
	
	Expenditures
	
	Revenues
	
	FTEs
	
	TLTs

	2024 Revised Budget, Annualized
	
	$5,685,879
	
	$0
	
	17.0
	
	2.0

	2025 Base Budget Adjust.
	
	($251,578)
	
	$0
	
	0.0
	
	(2.0)

	2025 Decision Packages
	
	1,617,124
	
	$1,060,000
	
	1.0 
	
	2.0 

	2025 Proposed Budget
	
	$7,052,000
	
	$1,060,000
	
	18.0
	
	0.0

	% Change from prior biennium, annualized
	
	24.0%
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Dec. Pkg. as % of prior biennium, annualized
	
	28.4%
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Major Revenue Sources: General Fund.




DESCRIPTION

The Office of Equity and Social and Racial Justice (OESRJ) leads the implementation of the Equity and Social Justice Strategic Plan and serves as the main resources, strategic advisor, and coordinator of key county efforts to advance equity within the organization and community. OESRJ leads and supports the application of equity and social justice, racial equity, the inclusion of immigrant and refugee and other historically disenfranchised populations in county policies, practices, and procedures. The office meets these responsibilities through partnering with county departments, agencies, and the community. OESJ was established through the 2015-2016 biennial budget.

SUMMARY OF PROPOSED BUDGET AND CHANGES

The total 2025 proposed budget for the Office of Equity and Racial and Social Justice is $7 million, 24.0% higher than the 2024 revised, annualized budget of $5.7 million. 

The increase is primarily due to a $1,060,000 reapportion of federal Covid Response and Rescue Funding (CLFR) and continuation of projects started in 2023 and 2024. $500,000 of these CLFR dollars would be reappropriated to continue staffing for the Hate and Bias Hotline implementation to continue to support community-based organizations to report incidents of hate and bias within the county. $560,000 of the CLFR dollars would be reappropriated to support Language Access grants that were previously awarded in 2023 and have yet to be spent down.

OESRJ is also proposing to add $156,000 and 1.0 FTE for an ongoing community engagement specialist to support the re-establishment of the King County Human and Civil Rights Commissions.

KEY ISSUES

Staff have not identified any key issues with this budget. 




